General Board Member Meeting
Blue Mound Community Center
October 25, 2023

The monthly meeting of the Lake Worth Youth Association was held on Wednesday October 25,
2023 at 7:06 pm. Meeting was held at the Blue Mound Community Center 1824 Fagan Dr, Fort
Worth, TX 76136. Vice President Mr. Cortney Dixon is currently standing in for President
Crystal Cantu as she is on maternity leave. Mr. Vice President and Interim Secretary Alicia
Casey were both present during the meeting as well as Cheer Commissioner April White,
Basketball Commissioner Vincent Jordan making tonight’s quorum. September minutes were
reviewed and approved. Assistant Commissioner Chris Anderson was also present.

Finances Update:
e April White announced the total earnings and expenses for the Lake Worth home games
for football season.
Public Relations Update:
e Wendi West notified Alicia Casey, Interim Secretary that the Trunk-OR-Treat would be
taken out of the PR budget.

Fundraising Updates:

Alicia Casey, Interim Secretary reports that a fundraiser check from Kona Ice came in and will
be deposited by a card holder. Alicia Casey mentioned that she is waiting for confirmation on the
chocolate bars that should be being sold during the softball tournament in November to see if this
could become an ongoing fundraiser option.

Commissioner Updates:

e Basketball Commissioner Vincent Jordan announced that the basketball registrations
have been updated to extend early registration until November 6th and late registration
will close November 13th.

e Football Commissioner / Vice President Cortney Dixon announced that football season
will be done soon for 5U, 9U and 10U. Mr. Dixon announces that 8U and 12U will
continue to play-offs. It was also reported that 8U will be attending the RedZone
November 26, 2023.

e (Cheer Commissioner April White reports that competition will start soon.

Upcoming Events:

® Trunk-OR-Treat: tomorrow (10/26/23)

e Softball Tournament: November 3rd - November 5th. At this time LWYA softball
tournament has 24 teams signed up to participate. Rings will be held by Chris Anderson
during the softball tournament and will be given to Softball Commissioner Robert West
who will pass the rings out to the champions on Sunday, November 5, 2023.

e 8U & 12U: Play offs TBA

8U Redzone: November 26, 2023
e Elections will be held November 29, 2023

Meeting adjourned at 8:37pm



